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SUBJECT: Transition to the use of Therapeutic Foster Care (TFC) for children and youth
served by Child Placing Agencies (CPAs) providing behavioral health services to foster children
in therapeutic foster care placements.

OBJECTIVE: Amend language in the SC State Plan to add reimbursement for TFC and the
corresponding billing code — S5145 — for use by CPAs contracted with the South Carolina
Department of Social Services (SCDSS). TFC will be a daily, inclusive service that is
reimbursed on a per diem basis and will take the place of providers billing for Psychosocial
Rehabilitative Services (PRS) and Behavior Modification (BMod) in 15-minute billing
increments. The per diem reimbursement rate will be developed and established by using 24
months of recent payments to existing Medicaid behavioral health service providers contracted
with SCDSS as CPAs. Additionally, this transition will allow for a simplified administrative
approach for CPAs and their network of TFC caregivers.

BACKGROUND:

e TFC is currently provided as a placement type for foster children and is not a Medicaid
service or benefit. The term TFC is used by SCDSS to describe the placement of children
with behavioral health issues with specially trained foster families. Medicaid reimbursement
is sought by CPAs through their TFC families by billing for PRS and BMod in 15-minute
units with service limits applying to a daily unit count.

¢ The therapeutic foster caregivers can receive Family Support (FS) from CPA staff to assist
and coach caregivers in the provision of PRS and B-Mod.

¢ Children and youth in TFC placements are also eligible to receive behavioral health services
from licensed clinicians who work for CPAs, or through non-affiliated outpatient behavioral
health service providers (e.g., DMH Community Mental Health Centers or Licensed
Independent Providers).

BUDGETARY IMPACT: The addition of TFC to the behavioral health benefit is expected to
be budget neutral as this inclusive, per diem reimbursement will replace the provision of PRS,
BMod, and FS services provided to children and youth in TFC placements. State plan language
and provider policy will outline same-day-of-service exclusions that will prevent duplicative
service provision and billing.



EXPECTED OUTCOMES: Revision of the SC State Plan in the Rehabilitative Services
section will reflect current TFC practice on a national level regarding the use of a per diem and
inclusive service currently not included in state plan language. Transition to a per diem
reimbursement structure is expected to lessen the administrative load on CPAs and their TFC
providers.

EXTERNAL GROUPS AFFECTED: This amendment will apply to RBHS providers
contracted with SCDSS as CPAs who provide placement for children with a need for behavioral
health services in TFC settings.

RECOMMENDATION: 1) Submit a state plan amendment to add TFC as a covered benefit
within the Rehabilitative Services section; and, 2) submit a state plan amendment to revise
reimbursement language to reflect the implementation of a per diem rate structure.

EFFECTIVE DATE: On or after July 1, 2020



